
In the memory of Professor Wu 

 

By this mail, I wish to express my deepest sympathy to Professor Wu  

Wenjun's family, friends and colleagues. 

 

I have known Professor Wu for more than 36 years, since I met him in  

1981. He was instrumental in helping me receive an education in China  

about the history of mathematics in China. While in Beijing for the  

first time, I met him as I was beginning my studies in this field, and  

his approach had a decisive influence on my own research. 

 

I have immensely appreciated his devotion to his research and his broad  

interests. His kindness, support, and generosity will remain with me for  

my entire life. My debt towards him goes beyond any word I could use. 

 

His passing away is an immense loss for all those who knew him. We will  

keep the souvenir of him in our hearts. 

 

All my condolences 

 

Karine Chemla/林力娜 


